
Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee

Wednesday, March13, 2013
3:00 p.m.

Faxton Campus of Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare
Present:
Debby Emerson, CLRC Executive Director 
Deborah Hailston-Jaworski (Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare) Member-at-Large
Maija McLaughlin (Fayetteville Free Library), Vice President 

Pamela McLaughlin (Syracuse University), President 
Patricia Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer BOCES School Library System), Secretary – via phone conference
Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System), Treasurer 
Not present:
· Action Items
· Debby will talk to Deirdre about Webex being purchasable through BOCES. 

· Pamela will check by-laws for director evaluation details. May incorporate the self-evaluation suggested in Personnel section of minutes.

· Pamela called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.
· Minutes of February 13, 2013 Meeting
· Motion was made to approve the minutes from the February 13, 2013 Executive Board Meeting. M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Financial Reports ending February 28, 2013
· No quorum at last financial meeting so no official vote took place thus Jeff can only answer questions today.  
· Executive Board will vote to approve electronically when Jeff emails.  Then the reports will be sent to full board next week.
· Executive Director’s Report

· Deb mentioned the Continuing Education Report and Website Usage Report.  First time these were created.  Used Google Analytics for website. Will continue to create reports like this in future. Pamela commented that those results, over time, can be used to trace trends and how changes affect usage.
· Have submitted two grants. One health award grant and one to NYS Conservation Preservation (discretionary grant)
· Patricia asked for clarification on the two NY History Programs. Debby explained that one was started in 2008 - CNY History - under an LSTA Grant. About year ago, they joined the larger NY Heritage Project – moved products into state collection.

· Patricia commented on Element III – Webex – CLRC can purchase a license through her BOCES.  She will connect with Deirdre to move it forward.
· Public speaking class for advocacy day was very good.  Presenter teaches public speaking at Nazareth College.  Helped craft overall message. Role-played talking to legislators. 17 attendees.  Received very positive feedback.

· Deborah asked about Little Free Libraries.  Debby explained that they are looking into the Little Free Libraries Program.  Seeing what is involved and if it is feasible for their area. LFL are set up as a kiosk filled with books for people to take. Books will have bookplate that encourages to reader going to their public library to get more books. www.littlefreelibraries.org 

· Personnel

· Assistant Director Job Description and Salary Adjustment documents were discussed. Debby modified the document as requested by the board last month to have duties of Archivist added to job description but not to change job title. 
· Motion made to accept Assistant Director Job Description and the salary adjustment and send it to full board. M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.

· Deb is having staff fill out a self-evaluation form along with a job description.  They will include goals. Deb will schedule individual meetings to discuss, modify and approve. 

· Pamela suggested using a similar format for Debby’s evaluation. She will be checking by-laws for details on Director’s Evaluation.
· Updates
· NY State Budget – One House Budget – Senate has proposed $4mil increase in library aid and the House none.  Legislators will discuss over next weeks and decide what to do.  Critical for library advocates to contact their legislators – especially House Members – to encourage them to vote for increase.


· Library Advocacy Day – NYLA requested returning funding to 2007 level $102million even if it had to be done over a few years. A government relations advocate, hired by the systems, spoke in Albany. Monday at meeting, Senator Farley said he would put forth a bill to restore $4mil of library budget. 
· Brand Development Retreat – April 12, 2013 – Baldwinsville Library 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
· RBDB Member Grant Applications

· Member applications and CLRC internal applications were reviewed. The applications have already been read by the LRS Committee and external readers. LRS proposal, which was agreed to by external readers, was brought to executive board. Debby went over requests and committee reasoning on recommendations. Money becomes available near the end of the calendar year which is why we moved the process back from the old dates in the fall.
· Questions answered by Debby about the Newsbank subscription mentioned in the CLRC internal application.  LRS will make recommendations on continuing the subscription or not.  Debby does not have cost for next year.
· Motion was made to fund the RBDB grants as recommended and send onto the board. M(Hailston)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Other

· Approval of Board Agenda
· A motion was made to approve the agenda for the March 20, 2013 Board meeting.         M(Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Adjournment
· The meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m.  M(McLaughlin)/S/Approved unanimously.
Next meeting Wednesday, May 8, 2013 3:00 p.m. at Colgate.
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M Skelly,

Secretary

Oneida/Herkimer BOCES School Library System
